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April 8, 2020 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

Re: Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC’s Monthly Report Required by Orders 
Dated November 4, 1979 and February 7, 1995 

    Docket No. M-100, Sub 61A 
 

Dear Ms. Campbell: 
  

Pursuant to amended ordering paragraph six of the referenced orders, Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC (“DEC” or the “Company”) is filing a report for the month of March 2020, as 
follows: 

 
Total Number of Residential Disconnections for Non-Payment: 5,979. 

  
The Company voluntarily announced on March 13, 2020 that due to the COVID-19 

pandemic’s impact on its customers, it would suspend disconnections of electric utility service 
due to non-payment.  The Company also remains in compliance with both Executive Order 
No. 124, issued March 31, 2020, which suspends utility service disconnections for non-
payment, and the Commission’s March 19, 2020 Order Suspending Utility Disconnections for 
Nonpayment, Allowing Reconnection, and Waiving Other Fees, issued in Docket No. M-100, 
Sub 158.  As such, the total number of residential disconnections shown above does not reflect 
any disconnections for non-payment after March 13, 2020.   

 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Kendrick C. Fentress 

cc: David T. Drooz 


